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THIS IS AN ABBREVIATED VERSION OF THE QCBAC NEWSLETTER.  THE FULL 

NEWSLETTER IS DISTRIBUTED TO THE ACTIVE MEMBERSHIP. 

THE QUAD CITIES BRITISH AUTO CLUB GETS STARTED FOR 2016 

The Quad-Cities British Auto Club started the 2016 season with a dinner at Pizza & Subs, 3700 Blackhawk Rd., Rock 

Island, on 17 January.  The dinner activities included officer elections in which the QCBAC membership elected the 

following 2016 positions: 

President    Jerry Nesbitt * 

Vice President    Larry Hipple * 

Secretary    John Weber * 

Treasurer     Dave Bishop * 

Board member    Carl Jamison * 

Board member    Gary Mascho 

Autofest Chair     Jeff Brock 

Membership Chair   Pegg Shepherd * 

Publicity Chair    Glen Just 

Newsletter Chair   (vacant)   

* = re-elected 

FEBRUARY DINNER EVENT 

The group spent a friendly afternoon at Famous Dave’s in Davenport, IA on 21 February.  There were 18 members present 

including the newest member, Mike Kares from Perry, IL. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

March Dinner               20 Mar 2016                     4:00 pm 

Brennigan’s                   226 17th Street, Rock Island, IL 

April Dinner                  TBD 

Heartland Autofest      6 Aug 2016            9:00 am – 3:00 pm  

Riverfront Park, Le Claire, IA 

FROM THE BOARD 

The QCBAC Board will meet next on 1 March 2016.  The minutes for that meeting will appear in the next member’s 

newsletter. 



Page 2 of 2 
 

 

Walter Lee Terrell 

It is sad to note that one of our QCBAC members is gone.  Walter Lee Terrell, 84, of Moline, died Wednesday, Jan. 27, 

2016, at Heartland Health Care Center, Moline. 

Walter was born Aug. 29, 1931, in Bedford, IN, the son of Frank and Helen Bales Terrell.  He was united in marriage to 

Monica Patterson on Oct. 2, 1953. 

Walter served in the U.S. Marine Corps from 1948-1968. He was awarded a Bronze Star and Purple Heart for combat 

action in Korea (1952-1953).  He worked at the Rock Island Arsenal for 22 years at the Small Arms Facility and the Air 

Conditioning & Refrigeration Department. 

Walter was a member of Bethel Wesley United Methodist Church, Moline, Moline American Legion Post 246, Fleet 

Reserve, NRA and the Quad City British Auto Club.  He and his wife enjoyed traveling in their motor home with the 

Moline Family Campers. 

Semper Fi.   

SHARE THE WEALTH 

If you have any stories about your favorite British car project, send them so I can share them with the group.  I 

would also appreciate any information about club members who deserve our congratulations, need our 

prayers, or could use our well-wishes.   

Also, if you have news about other British car groups, carshows that our members might be interested in going 

to, or other items of interest to our membership, I would greatly appreciate them.  

Finally, if you know of individuals or groups that could benefit from knowing about our group, I can send them 

an abbreviated flyer with information about the QCBAC. 

Newsletter Contact  

QCBAC Newsletter 

2703 W 71st Street 

Davenport, IA 52806 

(563) 594 1993 

Glen_Just1@msn.com 

 


